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requirement.  This 
BCHA group is a good 
bunch!   

Thanks Marv for attend-
ing the conference and 
promoting Minnesota!   

At the 2016 Back Country 
Horsemen of America na-
tional convention held in 
Las Vegas, Minnesota was 
accepted as a state organiza-
tion of the national group.  
One of the requirements of 
becoming a state chapter, is 
a minimum of 40 members.   
At the time of the conven-
tion, BCH-MN, was a few 
members short. BCH-MN 
president, Marv 

Breitkreutz and his wife 
Patsy attended the con-
ference.   Marv discussed 
the Minnesota problem 
ònot enough membersó 
with fellow BCHA mem-
bers.  Within hours BCH-
MN was getting member-
ship applications from 
Utah, Montana,Arizona 
and Wyoming.  Enough 
to fill the 40 member 

M INNESOTA IS NOW  A STATE CHAPTER 

RECORDING  VOLUNTEER HOURS 

We all know that many 
horse riders in Minnesota 
spend a lot of time and ef-
fort doing volunteer work 
to make horse trails on pub-
lic lands safe and rideable 
every year.  Much of this 
effort is not fully recognized 
by the state, federal or local 
agencies that manage these 
facilities.  The Back Coun-
try Horsemen of Minnesota 
(BCH-MN) would like to 
ask you or organizations you 
are as member of to record 
and report all of the volun-
teer efforts of riders and 
forward this information on 
to us.  We will aggregate all 
of this information and re-
port it to the appropriate 
agencies at the end of the 

year.  Your organization 
will be recognized in the 
reports.  Last year Back 
Country Horsemen of 
America (BCHA) contribut-
ed over $14 Million worth 
of volunteer work to horse 
trails across the country.   

BCH-MN has 2 primary 
objectives: 

Preserve equine trails on 
public land 

Provide volunteers to 
assist with trail 
maintenance 

Organizing work efforts and 
documenting and reporting the 
volunteer efforts of all riders 
volunteering time, talent and 
travel for the maintenance of 
trials is key to our organiza-
tion.  This kind of information 

in other states has been valua-
ble to preserving trails for 
equine use and in some cases 
been a factor in increasing the 
trails available.   

See page 5 for volunteer form 
and more detailed infor-
mation. 

 

Thank you for all of the 
work your group does for 
trails and trail riders in Min-
nesota! 

For more information con-
tact  Russ Wright at        

507-775-2512   
wright@frontiernet.net                                                       

 

JULY 2016 
SPECIAL  POINTS  OF 

INTEREST : 

¶ BCH-MN accepted as a state 
organization at the Back 
Country Horsemen of America 

¶ Record Volunteer hours to 
Russ Wright 

¶ Start a BCH-MN Chapter  
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NOTE FROM THE BCH -MN PRESIDENT 

Back Country Horseman of Minnesota (BCH-MN) officially fin-
ished forming in early February.  It took a period of time between 
filing the organization paper work until we received official notice 
that everything was filed correctly and we had full organization 
status.   

Patsy and I attended our first BCH-MN annual meeting in Las Ve-
gas, NV the end of April.  BCH-MN was accepted as an official 
voting member of BCHA.  Since the BCHA annual meeting your 
board has been working on several fronts.   

We have been working on project like establishing an efficient 
way to record everything ranging from membership to volunteer 
work hours spent on behalf of horse trails in MN.  

We have a meeting scheduled on July 11 to meet with the MN 
DNR.  This meeting will acquaint the DNR with our organization 
and help identify projects in which BCH-MN can work with the 
DNR.  We will set some guide lines to follow when we are working 
on trails. 

 We hope we can identify a larger work project with the DNR later 
this summer or early fall as our first official project.  Next year we 
hope we will have formed some local chapters who would work on 
projects in their location. 

We held an open conference call in late May but did not get any 
members check-in other than the board.  Now that we have more 
members we will try again in July or August and hopefully encour-
age better participation.  This would help to identify work projects, 
advance discussions with State and Local officials and help to 
identify potential new member leadership.        

We are asking for volunteers who would be willing to help form 
local chapters throughout the state.  We will help with member-
ship meetings and information. 

One more thing that will come to the forefront faster than one 
would think is the year end.  We need to complete several of the 
goals that I commented on earlier.  Depending on the amount of 
success and interest we can build will play a big part as we plan 
for the rest of 2016 and for the New Year.  

Marvin Breitkreutz      
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Trails worth 

having are 

worth 

working For 
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Formation History 

Starting in late January 2016 a small group start-
ed discussions to form a new state organization 
called Back Country Horseman of Minnesota 
(BCH-MN). 

Minnesota has several Equestrian groups sup-
porting all breeds and type of uses.  The largest 
and most diverse is the Minnesota Horse Coun-
cil (MNHC).  They support all aspects of eques-
trian activity and are much respected in their 
activities.  The Minnesota Horse Council has 
strong working relations with other states which 
gives it a national presence.   

The Minnesota Trail Rider Association (MTRA) 
is an organization focused primarily on support-
ing state and local trails, horse activities con-
nected with trail riding, and legislative work at 
the state level.  They support trail activity 
through sponsored rides, work days and grant 
funding for specific projects.  

Local saddle clubs maintain public and private 
trails on a more local basis.   Each of these 

groups do a great job. 

BCHA is a national organization organized 
in 32 states.  Its primary focus is support-
ing and maintaining trails and resisting any 
pressure to close or reduce the equine us-
age of state and national trails.  This is ac-
complished by promoting new trails, docu-
menting the volunteer efforts of all trail 
riders involved in maintaining existing 
trails, maintaining existing trails, support-
ing state BCH organizations on these is-
sues, and sponsoring and supporting legis-
lation effecting national and state forests.  

BCH-MN was formed to work on these 
same areas and to help support other states 
and the national BCHA organization on na-
tional issues.  BCH-MN will have a much 
stronger focus on trail maintenance as this 
is one of our main goals.  We look to gain 
strength with strong support from BCHA 
and other state BCH members.   

 

BCH-MN was officially formed in February of 2016 

BCH-MN elected a slate of Officers and Directors 

     Marvin Breitkreutz, President    320-212-9843   heritage@rswb.coop 

     Russ Wright, Vice President      507-775-2512   rlwright@frontiernet.net                                                       

     Ken Olson, Secretary                  507-356-8686   oakridgefarm244@gmail.com 

     Barb Partington, Treasurer          651-345-9909   bpartington2014@gmail.com 

FORMATION  OF BCH OF MN  

BCH-MN STRUCTURE 

PRESERVE 

PROTECT  

M AINTAIN  
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One of the strengths of BCH state organizations is the establishment of "local" or 
"regional" chapters within the state.  The members in these chapters are the eyes 
and ears of the organization.  Through these chapters the organization can see what 
needs to be done and create the opportunities for riders to fulfill the mission of 
BCH in MN - helping maintain trails and keep trails available to horses.   
 
2016 is our formation year.  The officers have been busy getting things set up.  We 
are at the point where it would be good to expand the Board of Directors to include 
regional directors on the state Board.  Article VII Section 4 of the BCH-MN by-laws 

says: 9ŀŎƘ wŜƎƛƻƴΣ ǿƘŜƴ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘΣ ǎƘŀƭƭ ŜƭŜŎǘ ŀ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ 

!ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜπ
Ǝƛƻƴŀƭ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ŘƛǊŜŎπ
ǘƻǊǎ ǎƘŀƭƭ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊ ǘŜǊƳǎΦ    
 
As we get BCH-MN rolling, the officers are asking for members to step forward and 
volunteer to be a director for your area of the state - i.e. northwest, northeast, west 
central, east central, southwest or southeast.  By doing this we can begin to establish 
chapters around the state and expand our ability to observe needs, organize activi-
ties and enhance our influence.  We hope to begin forming local/regional chapters 
in 2017. 

We ask that all members consider volunteering to become a director for your part 

of the state.  Like the President says - "If we don't get any volunteers we may have 

to start twisting some arms!!!" 

BCH -MN  
501(C)3 NON -PROFIT 

 

 

J OIN US IN PRESERVING 

AND MAINTAINING  

TRAILS IN MINNESOTA 

WE ARE ON THE WEB 

WWW.BCHMN.ORG 

BCH-MN R EGIONAL D IRECTORS N EEDED 

If there is not a chapter in your area, it only takes a 
small group of motivated individuals to make a dif-
ference and to start a new chapter.   We are willing 
to come to your group and talk Back Country 
Horsemen of Minnesota. 

 
BCH-MN has a 501(c)3 non-profit status. 
This non-profit status will flow down to BCH chap-
ters in Minnesota. 
 
For more information contact any of the officers or 
email bchminnesota@gmail.com 
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Luce Line Work Day  

When ï Sept 8 ï 11 

Where ï the work area would be north 
east of Silver Lake (between Silver Lake 
and Winsted) by the little settlement of 
Sherman Station.  The area is not right 
along any road.  

Camping ï is available 

Work ï would be mostly removing brush 
and trees.  Some DNR staff may be with 
us part of the time but once we know 
what the work is weôd be able to be on 
our own  

 

Contact Ken Olson for more details 

507-356-8686    

oakridgefarm244@gmail.com 

Start a New Chapter  
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The Zumbro Bottoms Equestrians (ZBE) group installed new 
tie lines at Walnut Grove as part of the National Trails "work 
day" June 4, 2016.   ZBE repaired the existing tie line, in-
stalled a new tie line and added a hitching post. Walnut Grove 
is a popular lunch and rest stop at Zumbro Bottoms. The need 
for repairs and improvements were over do because of safety 
concerns and damage to trees from tying horses to them.  

The process started with discussions with DNR Trails and 
Forestry managers in the fall of 2015. It was decided the best 
solution and location would be additional tie lines.  ZBE pro-
vided labor and materials with the help of donations. ZBE 
would like to thank Bill Page, horse rider and owner of Page 
Welding shop in Zumbrota for donating the pipe and welding 
for the new lines and Mark Fitting donated the pipe to repair 
the existing lines - thanks Bill and Mark!  Angie Murphy, own-
er of COWPOKES Western Shop from Kellogg donated the 
use of her UTV to get the materials up to Walnut Grove.   

Volunteers donated their time, personal tools and equipment, 
and a 4 wheeler to get everything up the steep hill from Rescue 

Point E to Walnut Grove.  Since Walnut Grove is on the opposite 
end of the forest from the West Assembly Area where most of the 
national trails day projects were planned, we decided to install the 
tie lines on Wednesday, June 1st.  Making the list and gathering the 
materials started several weeks before.  

The five volunteers - Steve Freeze, Lee Partington, Ken Olson, 
Angie Murphy, and Mark Fitting met at 9 am to load the tools and 
materials and started up the hill. It took several trips and a little 
exercise to get up the steep part, even with the UTV and 4 
wheeler. At Walnut Grove we divided the tasks  into 3 groups and 
got started.  I was surprised that repairing the old tie line took as 
long as installing a complete new set. The third crew - Angie, 
cleared brush, cleaned the fire pit and installed a new set of "Pack it 

in, Pack it out "signs.  I've always been amazed when park users can 
carry full containers out on the trails but can't manage to hall their 
garbage out! After a lunch break we took a few pictures, loaded 
tools and garbage and headed back down.  I believe the tie lines will 
provide service for many years and help make Walnut Grove even 
more enjoyable. 

ZUMBRO BOTTOMS  W ALNUT  GROVEñNEW TIE LINES 
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